
Welcome!  
A very warm welcome to anyone visiting our parish. It is good to have you with us. If you have any questions or would like to know more about our 

community at Holy Name please visit our parish website at www.holynamewahroonga.com.au. 
We hope you enjoy your time here at Holy Name Wahroonga.  Please visit us again soon. 

Holy Name Catholic Parish 
DIOCESE OF BROKEN BAY 

35 Billyard Avenue Wahroonga 2076 
Web l   www.holynamewahroonga.com.au 

Sunday 22 April  -  Fourth Sunday of Easter  

We seek to grow as a Welcoming and Inclusive Community, supporting  
Life’s Journey, through God’s Grace and Mercy 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This Sunday, 22 April is Vocations Sunday  
 
This Thursday, 26 April, Senior Ladies Meeting 2.00pm in 

Sunroom. All welcome! 

Our Celebration of  ANZAC Day 
Wednesday 25th April 

 
Do you have photos of family and 
friends who served or have died in 
war?  Be sure to bring them along 
to display before the lectern 
before Wednesday. 
 
We will celebrate Mass in our 
Parish on  ANZAC Day  at 10:00am.  
Our Parish Schola will lead us in 
music at that Mass. 
 
 
 

Lay Dominican Professions 
 

On Sunday the 29th of April, during a special 
Mass at 2pm at Holy Name Church, our local 
Chapter of Saint Thomas Aquinas of the 
Dominican Laity is celebrating several exciting 
events.  
 

A new member, Aaron Powers, will be Received into the 
Dominican Order as a lay Dominican, Eleanor Cooray will make 
her First Profession as a Lay Dominican and Ian Edmunds will 
make his Final Profession as a Lay Dominican.  
 
All Parishioners and their guests are invited to join in offering the 
Mass and to an afternoon tea to follow in the Sunroom. 

 



Parish Masses This Week  

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Anthony Barakat (18 April), Daphne Dawn McEwan (Bronwyn Polselli’s mother, died 16 April), Lucy Chee (David’s mother), Werner 
Knobloch (friend of Mike Tighe, died in Austria week leading up to Easter), Jim Gleeson (Ed Scully’s uncle), Monique Steger, Raymond  
McGarry (John’s brother, died Easter Saturday), Brian MacMillan (Pat’s brother in NZ, died Easter Sunday), John Wilson (Anthony 
Weaver’s uncle), Pam Downie, Ellen Crehan (past parishioner, died 16th March in Hobart), Catherine McManamey (died 13 March), 
Pauline Hensley (died 7 March), Fr Peter McGrath CP (died 3 March aged 78), Lily Sharda (grandmother of the Joshua Family - 1st 
anniversary), Fr Anthony (Tony) Smith (former Principal of St Aloysius College and past Parish Priest of North Sydney parish, died 18 
February, aged 70 ), Reg Kirkwood (brother of Patrick, died 14 February), Christopher Roche (Lillas’ son, died 12 February), Rose Paton 
(friend of Pam Gallagher), died 5 February), Joan McCarthy (Sri Wijetunga’s son-in-law's mother), Eugene O’Carrigan (brother in law 
of Patrick Kirkwood), Margaret Comensoli ( Bishop Peter’s mother). 
 
RECENT ANNIVERSARIES 
Margaret Tighe and Gladys Price (mother and aunt of Mike Tighe), Monica Gibbons (wife of Reg, 2nd anniversary on 21 April), Odette 
Guelden (1st anniversary, 22 April), Caetano Maria Lopez (father of Quinnie Machado, 14th anniversary on 12 April), Giovanni (Jack) 
Cincotta (father of Trish Maiolo, 43rd anniversary on 16 April), Kristine Illingworth (Fr David’s sister, 2nd anniversary on 11 April), 
Josephine Kassis (John Kassis’ mother, 25th anniversary on 12 April),  Sarah McCreton (sister in law of Conor and Leila McCreton, Ist 
anniversary 6 April),  Helen Nader (sister of John Kassis, 8th anniversary on 1 April), Joseph Kassis (brother of John, 10th anniversary 
on 13 March), Brian Fraser (husband of Devona, 2nd anniversary on 10th March), Roger Thrum (7th anniversary, 13 March),  Terry 
Gallagher (9 year anniversary on 14 March), Noreen McGarry (14 year anniversary on 18 March), Ottaviano Praturlon, Jonas Buzinskas 
(Peter’s father, 26th anniversary 9 March), Ina Alsaka (mother of Suzanne Cooke, 4th anniversary on 9 March), Elsa Praturlon’s 
husband (22nd anniversary, 6 March),  Eleanora Poletto (mother of Giordana Praturlon, 1st anniversary 26 February), Una Brennan 
(Peter’s mother - 1st anniversary), Rosemary Bosch (mother of Michael - 3rd anniversary), Tom Anderson (father of Margaret 
MacMillan) anniversary 22 February), Maree Blanchard (3rd anniversary), Michael Comensoli (father of Bishop Peter, 3rd anniversary 
on 16th February), Maria McNally (4th anniversary), Margaret Bizannes (6th anniversary on 7 February), Biagio and Jelsomina 
Abignano (22nd anniversary), Onofrio Cerrato (anniversary on 2nd February).  
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
Hamish Muir, Surjadi Widjaja, Paul Esterhazy, Joan Dell, David Coombes, Mary Salter, Liz Rodgers (friend of the Waldron’s in 
Melbourne), Steve Ralph, Doris Buzinskas, Christopher Anderson, Vera Priestley (mother of Candy Cosgriff), Pat MacMillan, Alex 
Koroknay (Pam’s husband), Lucy Chee (David’s mother), Jim Clayton (Fran’s father-in-law), Gus Almgren, Madeleine Ryan, Gabrielle 
Flood, Mary Greco (friend of Eleanor Cooray), Grant Jepson, Noeline Mannix, Madeleine Reicher (granddaughter of Patricia Cox), 
Philip Stanley, Thomas Nash, Catherine McManamey, Donna Lucas, Andrew Watson, Ross Truda, Frances Hall, Anne Sutcliffe 
(Walter’s wife), Jack Graham (son of Peter and Ali Graham), Khanh Nguyen (brother of Judy Bohlsen, in the US), Helen Gait (wife of 
Tom), Matthew Ho (father of Caroline Ho), Kevin Madden (brother of Chris), Priya Amernath, Ferdie Moraza (nephew of Rose Planas), 
Fay Partridge, Sandra Perera and Wilma Arndt (friends of Sri Wijetunga), Gamini Beneregama (Eleanor Cooray’s brother in law in 
Melbourne), Lillian Whitty, Mary Gibbs, Chad Walkaden, Noelene Burke, Eunice Spangaro, Maureen Ritchard, Martin McCreton 
(brother and brother in law of Conor and Leila McCreton),  Margaret Hayes, baby Kendal, Reginald Broderick, Denise Waudby 
(Patrice Buzinskas’ sister), Michael Walsh, Caoimhe Browne, Murray Howe, George Dunne, Sue Roche. 

Monday 23 April   No Mass Monday of the 4th week of Easter 

Tuesday 24 April   9.15am Mass Tuesday of the 4th week of Easter 

Wednesday 25 April   10.00am  Mass ANZAC Day 

Thursday 26 April   9.15am Mass St Mark, evangelist 

Friday 27 April    9.15am Friday of the 4th week of Easter 

Saturday  28 April    5.00pm St Peter Chanel, priest, martyr 

Sunday 29 April   9.15am  and 5.30pm FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

  
                                       CHILDRENS LITURGY   returns after the school holidays. 

 Please Remember in your Prayers 

Congratulations  
to the  

Dwyer, Platts, Gibbs and Hollitzer families 
 

Violet, Henry James Alfred, Ashley Alexander and Audrey Magdalena 
 

will be baptised this Sunday at 11:00am 



Parish Diary in the Coming Week 

Sun 29 Apr 2.00pm Lay Dominican Profession 

Tues 15 
May 

7.00pm Young Adult  Meditation with visiting 
Diocesan Year of Youth Cross 

Sun 21 Oct  Celebration of our 70th Anniversary as a 
Parish with the Blessing of our Bell 

Upcoming Events 

Monday   23 April PLEASE NOTE:   NO  Playgroups during School Holidays 

Tuesday    24 April 11.00am Mass at UPA Aged Care Facility 

Wednesday   25 April 10.00am ANZAC Day Mass 

Thursday   26 April 9.50am Sacrament of Anointing celebrated in the church 

Thursday    26 April 2.00pm Senior Ladies Meeting - Sunroom 

Friday   27 April 7.00pm Friday Evening Holy Hour 

Sunday    29 April  2.00pm Mass - Lay Dominican Professions  

Dear friends, 
 
Last Friday afternoon, David Chee farewelled from Our Lady of 
Dolours church, Chatswood, his mother Lucy whom the Lord 
recently took home to himself. We extend to David and his 
family are sincere condolences at this sad time. 
 
During this last week our electricians tagged all the various 
electrical devices throughout our church, parish office and 
public areas of the Priory. This is required for WHS compliance, 
and has been a major undertaking. We now have an official log 
of all such devices and they will be inspected annually for 
verification. 
 
We also thank Ian Edmunds who has been cleaning the eastern 
wall of our church for BluTak now that we have our new 
noticeboards for use when photos and so forth will be posted 
there. And a warm thank you to Chris Madden who has been 
doing some patching of walls in our Priory these last days!  We 
thank, too, those who have recently volunteered to help our 
church flower roster. Your generosity of time and care is most 
appreciated. 
 
This weekend we are very mindful of our seminarians for our 
Diocese who are pictured to the right, along with our Vocation 
personnel, Fr Stephen Wayoy and Fr Paul Durkin. From left to 
right we have Peter (1st year), Martino (2nd year), Hien (2nd 
year), Aldrin (4th year) and Sam (3rd year). The presence of 5 
seminarians has been a great blessing for us. We are hopeful 
that next year we may have even eight! 

From Fr David 

2018 World Day of Prayer  for Vocations 
 
On the 4th Sunday of Easter (22 April), the Church throughout 
the world prays for vocations. Will you make a special effort to 
ask the Lord for more vocations to the priesthood and Religious 
life? 
 
Pray for the priests who have ministered to you throughout your 
life, both living and dead. 
 
Keep the priests of our parish in your prayers throughout the 
week. 
 
Encourage your children, grandchildren, or other young people 
to consider a vocation as a priest or Religious brother or sister. 
Pray a rosary (or some special prayer) for more young men and 
women in our diocese to respond to God’s call. 

��Vocation Prayer by Pope Francis 
 

BLESS young people with the gift of courage to respond to your 
call. Open their hearts to great ideals, to great things.  
 
INSPIRE all of your disciples to mutual love and giving—for 
vocations blossom in the good soil of faithful people.  

INSTILL those in religious life, parish ministries, and families 
with the confidence and grace to invite others to embrace the 
bold and noble path of a life consecrated to you.  

UNITE us to Jesus through prayer and sacrament, so that we may 
cooperate with you in building your reign of mercy and truth, of 
justice and peace. Amen.  



 The Dr Andrew Couch Memorial Fund   
has  been founded through  

ANZCA (Australian and New Zealand College  
of Anaesthetists) Research Foundation.   

Should you wish to make a donation to the foundation, this can 
be made through:   anzca.edu.au/research/foundation                                                                          
Many thanks. 

“Come as You Are” 
Discussion/Reflection group  

is taking a break until Thursday 3rd May 
Patrick Kirkwood and Annette Stuart-Robertson  

             0439 649 906 

Parish Events 

50's And Over Singles Group 
 

The next excursion for the group is to visit the Sydney Fish 
Markets and to do some sight seeing and to have lunch on Friday 
27th April 2018. We will meet on the concourse of Gordon 
Station at 10.15 am and take the next train to Central Station. 
Next we catch the light rail to the Fish Market Station and alight 
here to go to the Markets. Once there we can have morning tea 
and then go for a stroll along the foreshore to take in the views of 
the Bay. 
 
As lunch time draws near we will walk back to the Markets and 
have lunch at one of the venues. After lunch we could walk 
around the Markets seeing the various seafoods on sale and then 
catch the light rail back to Central, and then take a train back to 
the North Shore line to go home. 
 
Enquiries please contact 
Susan Robson on 0404 005 267 or  
Reg Gibbons  on 9481 0334 or 0409 599 440 

THANK YOU to the new ladies who are joining our other lovely 
flower girls in keeping our Church beautiful.  The new Flower 
Roster will be finalised very soon.   

Please join us for our MOTHERS’ DAY  
Family Mass to be held on  

13th May  at 9.15am. 
 

We invite you to join our community in celebrating Mothers’ 
Day with your family. There will be a special morning tea after 
Mass with a Coffee Cart and  all Mothers will also receive a 
flower during Mass.  We are looking for help from our Parish 
children (any age) for the following roles  throughout the mass: 

 
Readings, Gospel Procession, Offertory, Prayers of the Faithful, 

 Music and Singing 
 

If your child would like to help with one of these roles,               
please contact the Parish Office 9489 3221 or 
Mrs Sally Oong   sacrament@holynamewahroonga.com.au  

 
Year of Youth 2018  

 
All are invited to Holy Name Parish Church 

 Tuesday 15th May at 7.30pm . 
We will celebrate the vigil of Pentecost and arrival of 

the Diocesan World Youth Day Cross into our 
community.  

 

 

Year of Youth 2018 
 

All are invited to Holy Name Parish 

Tuesday 15th May at 7.30pm 

 
We will celebrate the vigil of Pentecost and 

arrival of the Diocesan World Youth Day Cross 

into our community. 
 

 
 
 

Be spiritually refreshed and uplifted by 

the beautiful Taize chants 

Meditate on the Cross and its 

significance in the life of Christians 

mailto:sacrament@holynamewahroonga.com.au


Quotes from  Pope  Francis 

The Journey Catholic Radio Programme 
Airs 22 April 2018 

 
This week on the Journey Catholic Radio, our Gospel reflection is 
spoken to us by Fr Steven Varney. Sr Hilda Scott reminds us not 
to get caught up in the Blame Game with her Wisdom from the 
Abbey, The Catholic Guy, Bruce Downes Calls us to Forgive and 
Sam Clear ponders Silence.  We are truly blessed to have 
amazing Christian Music artists that helps us to create a show 
about faith, hope, love and life. Tune into Rhema CC 94.9 Sunday 
1pm or go to www.jcr.org.au  or www.itunes.jcr.org.au  where 
you can listen anytime and subscribe to weekly shows by email. 

Proclaim 2018 
National Conference on Parish Renewal and Evangelisation 

 
12 – 14 July 2018 - Early Bird Registrations and Group Discounts 
now available.   This year the Archdiocese of Brisbane, in 
collaboration with the ACBC’s National Centre for Evangelisation, 
will host PROCLAIM 2018. This national conference will engage 
parishes and faith communities in a conversation focusing on five 
key areas: Leadership, Culture Change, Young People, Belonging 
and Evangelisation.  
 
During the conference, participants can attend keynote 
presentations, expert panel sessions and discussions facilitated by 
leaders with ‘on the ground’ experience. Ideally, this will help 
those participants to contribute to the formulation of some 
practical strategies to assist your parish or faith community’s own 
goals in the areas of renewal and evangelisation.  
 
Keynote speakers include Cardinal John Dew (Archdiocese of 
Wellington, New Zealand), Ron Huntley (Divine Renovation – 
Canada), Ms Lana Turvey-Collins (Plenary Council 2020 
Facilitator), Mons Enrique Fiqaredo SJ (Cambodia) and host of 
PROCLAIM 2018 Archbishop Mark Coleridge . 
To find out more visit www.proclaimconference.com.au and 
register at the early bird rate. 

April Safeguarding Message 
 
A safe parish community is one that seeks the views of children 
and young people and takes into account their age, 
development, maturity, understanding and abilities and the 
different formats and means of communication they use.  
Working in a child-related ministry in the Catholic Diocese of 
Broken Bay: Paid and volunteer workers who have direct face to 
face contact with children (under 18 years) are required by law 
to obtain a Working with Children Check number. Please note 
though, exemptions may apply in some cases. The Parish is the 
employer of the paid or volunteer worker and therefore is 
required by law to verify the Working with Children Check 
number. All paid or volunteer workers engaged in a child-
related role must have a clear Working with Children Check to 
work in a child-related ministry. This disclosure references the 
legislation, Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012.  

Vatican Astronomer Br Guy Consolmagno SJ 
The Diocese of Broken Bay welcomes Br Guy Consolmagno SJ, 
the Director of the Vatican Observatory, for a series of 
presentations in April. Br Guy holds a PhD in Planetary Science, 
and will explore the fascinating topic of how faith and science co
-exist. Be enriched by this stimulating conversation about the 
connectedness of life, science and faith. Br Guy has published a 
number of books, the latest titled “Would You Baptise an 
Extraterrestrial?” 
 
Saturday 28 April: "In Awe of the Universe: Connecting Science 
and Faith" 
10.00am – 12.30pm 
The Light of Christ Centre, Waitara 
RSVP: www.trybooking.com/UCJJ 

Monday 30 April "Looking Up at the Stars: We’re all Connected" 
7.00pm – 9.30pm 
St Peter's Catholic College, Tuggerah 
Includes a viewing of the night sky with telescopes (weather 
permitting) 
RSVP: www.trybooking.com/UCJL 

“I like to contemplate the holiness 
present in the patience of God’s 
people: in those parents who raise 
their children with immense love, in 
those men and women who work 
hard to support their families, in the 
sick, in elderly religious who never 
lose their smile. In their daily 
perseverance I see the holiness of 
the Church militant. Very often it is a 
holiness found in our next-door 
neighbours, those who, living in our 
midst, reflect God’s presence. We 
might call them ‘the middle class of 
holiness’”. (GE, 7) 

Around and About 

 
The following  from Pope Francis’ new Apostolic Exhortation Gaudete et 
Exsultate (Rejoice and be Glad), on the call to holiness in today’s world, 
are offered to allow all to engage with this document.  
 
“‘Rejoice and be glad’ (Mt 5:12), Jesus tells those persecuted or 
humiliated for his sake. The Lord asks everything of us, and in return he 
offers us true life, the happiness for which we were created. He wants us 
to be saints and not to settle for a bland and mediocre existence.”  
(GE, 1) 
 

Read the full text at the Vatican website:  
http://w2.vatican.va/content/vatican/en.html 

  

http://www.jcr.org.au
http://www.itunes.jcr.org.au
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More Around and About 

Catholic Youth Broken Bay - Twilight Talks 
 

Did God create the Universe, or was there a Big Bang? Find 
out why we say “yes” to both and how the glory of the 
Maker of the Stars can be found in understanding the 
s c i e n c e  b e h i n d  h o w  H e  d i d  i t . 
 
Catholic Youth Broken Bay invites you to Twilight Talks. Join 
Young Adults from around the Diocese to connect, share a 
meal, pray and be nourished by our very special guest Br 
Guy Consolmagno, Director of the Vatican Observatory, as 
he speaks on the 'Maker of the Stars'! 
 
 
Where:    Hotel Pennant Hills, 352 Pennant Hills Rd,  
       Pennant Hills 
When:      Tuesday 24 April 2018 
                    6:30pm – 9:00pm 
RSVP:         youth@dbb.org.au  

2018 Synod on Youth & Vocations  
 
In October 2018, hundreds of bishops will gather in Rome 
for a special synod on “Young People, Faith, and Vocational 
Discernment.”  Their purpose is to discuss the ways that 
young people encounter Jesus in today’s world, and to 
ensure the Church is helping them to discover their 
vocations.  

Fr David’s Forthcoming Sabbatical Leave 
July/August 2018 

 
As part of my year of Silver Anniversary of Ordination, Bishop Peter 
has very graciously granted me a period of sabbatical this year. I am 
now very happy to share with you the details of this period of leave. 
 
The period of sabbatical will be for the months of July and August 
through to 10 September. From 2 July to 8 July I will be in Tasmania 
with my father. Then from 9 July to 3 August I will enter into a 30 day 
retreat in western NSW near Condobolin. This will be a wonderful 
opportunity for personal and spiritual renewal. On 8 August I leave 
for two weeks in the Holy Land (Jerusalem and Jordan) for renewal in 
Scripture, and then fly to Paris on 24 August to meet with Archdioce-
san officials in respect to models of priestly formation and the lay 
apostolate. From Paris I will journey down to Lourdes, where I have 
never visited before, and then I will make my way to Lyons before 
flying home to Sydney via Hanoi, in Vietnam.   
 
As you can imagine I am very excited about this unique possibility, 
coming as it does 25 years after Ordination, the year before I turn 60, 
and, indeed, half way through my appointment as Parish Priest, the 
term of which finishes in May 2021. I am also very grateful to you all 
for your generosity at the celebration of my Silver Anniversary last 
November which I have been able to place at the service of the trip. 
Most of the details of the trip have now been arranged. 
 
Whilst I am on leave, the priests of the Parish of St Ives will assume 
pastoral responsibility for our parish. I am very grateful, too, to them 
for their generosity in this respect. The Carmelite community there 
will ensure that the life of the parish, particularly in respect to all our 
Masses, will continue without interruption. 

mailto:youth@dbb.org.au


St Bernard's 
21 Warrina St  
Berowra Heights NSW 2082 
ph: 9456 2450 
Reconciliation:  
Every Saturday before 5.30pm Vigil Mass 
 
St Patrick's 
1 Royston Parade  
Asquith NSW 2077 
ph: 9456 2450 
Reconciliation:  
Every Saturday after 9.00am Mass 
 
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral 
23 Yardley Avenue  
Waitara NSW 2077 
ph: 9483 2300 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 10.00am-10.30am 
 
Queen of Peace Church 
18 Stuart Ave  
Normanhurst NSW 2076 
Reconciliation 
Saturday 4.45pm - 5.15pm 
 
Our Lady of Perpetual Succour 
64 Kendall St  
West Pymble NSW 2073  
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 9.30am    
  
Sacred Heart 
2 Richard Porter Way  
Pymble NSW 2073 
ph: 9144 2702    
Reconciliation 
5.00pm Saturday; 5.30pm Sunday; 8.30am Friday    
  
Corpus Christi 
263 Mona Vale Road  
St Ives NSW 2075 
ph: 9144 6998    
Reconciliation 
9.30am until 10.00am Saturdays  
 
St Agatha's 
20 Boundary Road  
Pennant Hills NSW 2120 
ph: 9484 1427 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 8.30am-9.30am 
 
Holy Family 
Cnr Pacific Hwy and Highfield Rd  
Lindfield NSW 2070 
ph: 9416 3702 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays from 5.00 - 5.30pm  
 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 
76 Fiddens Wharf Rd  
Killara NSW 2070 
ph: 9416 3702    
Reconciliation 
15 minutes after the Vigil Mass (which is Saturday at 5.30pm) 
 
St Gerard Majella's Parish Church 
543 North Rocks Road 
Carlingford, NSW 2118 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 - 5:30pm Saturdays  

Reconciliation Times in our Area Our Welcoming Team 

Sat 5pm Week 1 Joy George 

 Week 2 Louise and Mia Koopman 

 Week 3 Milena Huntley 
 

 Week 4 Mary Stanley, Dot Brink, Frankie 
Doran 

 Week 5  

Sun 9.15am Week 1 Joanna Vella 
 

 Week 2 Fiona Tubb 

 Week 3 Ina Evans 
 

 Week 4 Rosalie Talty 

 Week 5 Halina and David Brett 

Sun 5.30pm Week 1 The Board Family 

 Week 2 The Watson Family 

 Week 3 Sri Wijetunga    

 Week 4 Dominique Kind 

 Week 5 Dominique Kind 



Parish Priest          Fr David Ranson PP, VG         david.ranson@dbb.org.au 
Parish Secretary                               Mrs. Jackie Thornton    secretary@holynamewahroonga.com.au             
Sacramental Coordinator                  Mrs. Sally Oong                       sacrament@holynamewahroonga.com.au 
 
Office Hours                                                 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  8.30am—5pm 
Phone                                        (02) 9489 3221 
Postal Address                                   P O Box 385 Wahroonga  NSW  2076 
 
Prouille School                                   5 Water Street  Wahroonga  NSW   2076 
School Principal                               Mrs. Susan Bevan 
Phone                                           (02) 9489 3233 
School Website                                      www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
Sacristan and Co-ordinator Altar Society      Mrs. Rosalie Talty 
CCD Coordinator                               Mrs. Cecilia Kean   
Eucharist Ministry  to the Sick Coordinators        Mr. John Boswell; Mr. Chris Madden; Mr. Paul Sutherland (Housebound) 
Weekend Ministries Coordinator    Mr. Chris Goldrick goldrick@bigpond.net.au/ 0450 963 596 

Weekend Masses:    
Saturday 5.00pm  
Sunday 9.15am and  5.30pm.  

Mass on Tuesday to Friday:   9.15am  
Rosary after Mass on Tuesday 

Morning Tea after Mass on Wednesday 

Special Intercessions/intentions remembered at Friday Mass. 
Friday evening:      Holy Hour from 7.00pm (not in January) 
                                     
Mass is also celebrated:    
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara:  Monday 9.30am 
St Leo’s College:  Friday 12.55pm  during school terms 
 

Eucharistic Adoration is available in the Aquinas Chapel: 
Tuesdays and Fridays from 10.00am – 6.00pm 
(Vespers with Dominican Lay Chapter 3.00pm on 2nd Sunday ) 

Baptism: 

Every second and fourth Sunday of the month at 11.00am. 
Please make an appointment through the Parish Office 

Marriage: 

By appointment, at least six months in advance. 

Sick Calls: 

Any time day or night.  

Please call 0408 350 885 out of office hours 

Confessions: 

Saturday 11.30am or by appointment 

 

Sacrament of Anointing: 
Last Thursday of the month following the 9.15am Mass 
At Hammond Care, North Turramurra monthly  

Parish  Pastoral Council  in 2018 
Ken Laing (Chair),  Gemma McDermott (Deputy Chair) Kerri Donovan (Secretary), Rachel Mitchell, Lauren Montgomery, Tim Quilty, 
Janet Walker, Tom Waugh, Lucian Wijetunga, Giovanna Flores-Clarke, along with Sue Bevan (Prouille) and Vanessa Dillon (St Lucy’s) 

 
Parish Finance Committee in 2018 

Marinela Mendes, Tony Monardo, Brian McGarry, Robyn Elizondo, Tim Quilty (PPC Representative in 2018) 
 

Parish Fundraising Committee 2018 
Noel Kean (Chair), Meredith Baume, Kevin Figueiredo, Anthony Weaver, Lyn Saul, Sonia Carbone, Ian Edmunds, James Toomey 

 
Thank you for your financial contribution to the support of our Parish Community and its priests—it is very much appreciated. 

 The 1st Collection taken up at Mass goes to the Clergy Remuneration Fund for the financial support of the priests.  
 The 2nd Collection taken up at Mass is for the upkeep of the Parish. 
 

We invite you to help our Parish by committing to a Planned Giving scheme. Please see the parish office for the way you can  
participate in this. Another way to assist our parish is to consider a gift in your will. Your gift of any size will help our parish  
continue our good works & outreach.  Please contact the parish office for a confidential discussion or more information.   

(Alternatively see the “giving” pages at www.dbb.org.au)  
 

Donation by Electronic Transfer 
Wahroonga Catholic Parish Account   BSB: 062-784       Account No: 1389 8001        CBA- 48 Martin Place, Sydney 

EFTPOS Available in Parish Office  

Do be sure to take a copy home of “Our Sunday Celebration” available at the entrances to our church.   
Inside there is much wonderful reading for our spiritual nourishment. 

Would you like to receive our Parish Bulletin by email?  Please contact our Parish Secretary   
secretary@holynamewahroonga.com.au 

 
Do you  need a lift to Mass?  Be sure to let our Parish Office know and we will seek to assist you. 

Parish Contact Information and Mass Times 


